
• ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL 
ANDERSON, SOUTH CAROLINA 

Called Meeting - January 4, 1988 - 5:30 p.m. 
Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 

MINUTES -------

A CALLED MEETING OF THE ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL WAS HELD ON MONDAY, JANUARY 4,1988 
AT THE CHAM8ER OF COMMERCE. THE REASON FOR THE MEETING WAS TO DISCUSS WITH CITY 
COUNCIL MEMBERS THE COURTHOUSE PROJECT. ---- JUDGE TOM ERVIN MODERATED. 

PRESENT 

Chairman Jimmy Cox, District #1 
David L. Hooper, District #2 
Robert L. Wiles, District #3 
Ernie Garrison, District #4 
J. Mike Holden, District #5 
David Watson, Administrator 

Mike Mullinax, County Attorney 
Jack Crowe, Purchasing Manager 

Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 
Members of the Courthouse Commission 

City Council Members 

Darwin Wright, Mayor 
Beatrice Thompson 

Dennis McKee 
Leland Stoddard 
Tom Dunaway I II 
Richard Shirley 

J.C. Nix 
Richard Woodruff, City Manager 
Richard Ruhle, Jr., Attorney 

Mr. Cox called the meeting to order and then asked Judge Ervin to be the moderator. 

Judge Ervin asked Mrs. Norma Burns to present her final site recommendation. Her 
recommendation included development of the western and eastern portions of the 
Courthouse square. A copy of this recommendation is on file in the Clerk to Council's 
office. Any decision on a site is contingent on the City of Anderson providing 
parking for the project. The two CO'Jncils discussed an agreement to provide either 
180 new parking spaces for the project or to provide $300,000 to the county for 
parking. All City Councilmembers present promised to provide the $300,000 for 
parking over the next two years. Since the City Council was not in formal session 
no vote was taken. If the City decides to provide the 180 spaces, they must be 
approved by the Planner. The County Council assured the City Council that the 
Courthouse site will be downtown. 

Council adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 

------------ ----_._--


